
BGCC:Committee meeting: Minutes 

 

Date:    Monday 4 December 2017  Where: Wetspot 6pm 

           

1) Attendance 

Present: Russell Murphy (Pres), Kai Swoboda (Sec), Jane Lake (Treas), Scott Hunter 

(Boat Captain), Jacque Gutterson 

Apologies: Patricia Ashton, Helen Tongway, Christine O’Brien 

,  

2) Minutes of the last meeting: 

 

 Deferred to next meeting 

Decision:   

Proposed:     

                 

 

3) President’s report – as per Blazing Paddles 

 

4) Treasurer’s report 

 Finances as per emailed Treasurer’s report (see attachment) 

 Made outstanding progress payment to Ruiz based on advice from architect 

 $11k outstanding to Ruiz. 

 Balances looking OK. 

 

5) Correspondence 

a) Correspondence in; 

 Nil – awaiting ACT Government response on lease 

b) Correspondence out; 

 Nil 

 

6) Shed update 

 Building work is progressing well 

 Work to be done in relation to locks 

 Approximate cost of $2k in timber for racks 

 Carpet to be placed underneath racks, back area also to be carpeted 

 Estimate that storage will be available for 40+ boats once club boats catered for 

 Still much work to be done in toilet area 

 Need to follow up on insurance 

 

7) Boat storage policy 

 More applications received including double sea kayak 

 Around 25 spots available after current wait list 

 Members will be able to have a 2
nd

 spot if available until the end of the financial year. 

After that 2
nd

 spots will only be available after places have been available for 

members applying for a single place. 2
nd

 spots to be allocated on first come first 

served basis 

 Applications for 2
nd

 boat rack post July 2018 to be filled via a lottery. 

 More certainty about additional slots to be available in January 2018 

 



Decision:  Uptake of boat slots and any 2
nd

 slots availability to be determined in January 

2018 after finalisation of new racking Approved  

Proposed:    KS Seconded:  RM 

                 

 

8) Canoe polo pontoon update 

 All 4 pontoons drying out at Church 

 Need coat of paint/maintenance 

 2 pontoons required for February marathon race – will affix similar rubber 

matting to sides as the old pontoon. 

 Aim to get these back onto the water by mid-January 

 These can be kept in the water in the medium term but important to not leave in 

water longer term. Also do not want carpet or similar permanently attached to 

pontoon deck as this allows greater water retention 

 Medium term solution for permanent storage behind club shed so pontoons can be 

taken in and out of river more easily. 

 

Decision:  Expenditure (amount to be determined) for purchase of rubber matting for 

sides of canoe polo pontoons. Approved  

Proposed:    KS Seconded:  RM 

 

 

Decision:  2 pontoons to remain in the water in the medium term without surface covering 

pending relocation behind club shed. Approved  

Proposed:    KS Seconded:  RM 

 

 

9) Events 

 24 hour – still on, not many entries 

 February marathon series race – need for additional planning, relevant permits are 

in place. Additional planning arrangements to be confirmed at a meeting in 

January. 

 

10) Convenor reports 

 Marathon – as per Blazing Paddles 

 Canoe Polo – as per Blazing Paddles 

 Whitewater – as per Blazing Paddles 

 Nelligen Paddlers – as per Blazing Paddles 

 Boat captain – as per Blazing Paddles and discussion about shed update and club 

storage policy 

 SUP report – as per Blazing Paddles 

 

11) Other business 

 Sponsorship and advertising – decisions about sponsorship/advertising may 

include consideration about issues including liability, insurance, registration and 

safety. Also relevant are the aims of the club. KS to develop a policy about 

making decisions about BGCC accepting sponsorship/advertising to guide future 

decision making 



 

 

Decision:  A policy to be developed to guide future decision making about BGCC 

accepting sponsorship/advertising. Approved  

Proposed:    JL Seconded:  RM 

 

 

12) Meeting closed  6.50pm 

 

13) Next meeting – date to be determined in January 2018 for discussion about February 

2018 marathon series race. 

 

Attachments – Treasurer’s report 



 



 



 

 


